Sabina Matos

April 14, 2021

Shawn Selleck, City Clerk
City of Providence

25 Dorrance Street
Providence, RI 02903

Dear Clerk Selleck,
It is with a humbled heart that I today resign my position, effective at 6:00 AM, as
the City Councilwoman for Ward 15. It has been an honor of a lifetime to serve the

residents of Providence as a Councilwoman and the City Council President.

I wish my colleagues and Council President Igliozzi and President Pro Tempore
Espinal the best of luck in all their future endeavors.

Thank you for the honor to serve the residents of Providence.

Respectfully,

Moo Mt

Sabina Matos

CC: Council President John J. Igliozzi, Esq.
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